

## Commission on Minimum Continuing Legal Education (MCLE)

## **State of Connecticut Judicial Branch**

CO-CHAIRS: Hon. Elliot N. Solomon Frederic S. Ury, Esq.

Hon. Elizabeth A. Bozzuto, Hon. Bernadette Conway Hon. Shari Murphy, Lawrence F. Morizio, Esq. Rosemarie Paine, Esq., Louis R. Pepe, Esq. COUNSEL TO COMMISSION: Michael P. Bowler, Esq.

Minutes of the Meeting Commission on Minimum Continuing Legal Education September 5, 2019

On September 5, 2019, the Commission on Minimum Continuing Legal Education ("Commission") met by telephone conference call from 9:02 a.m. until 9:43 a.m. A meeting space for members of the public was provided at 100 Washington Street in Hartford.

Members in attendance were:

Hon. Elliot N. Solomon, co-chair Attorney Frederic Ury, co-chair Hon. Bernadette Conway Hon. Shari Murphy Attorney Lawrence F. Morizio Attorney Rosemarie Paine

Also in attendance were Attorneys Michael P. Bowler, Cathy A. Dowd, and Kerry J. O'Connell, Counsel to the Commission, and Attorney Lori Petruzzelli, Counsel, Legal Services.

- I. The Commission, with Judge Murphy recused, approved the minutes of the November 2, 2017 meeting.
- II. The Commission considered and approved a proposed amendment to Chapter 2 of the Connecticut Practice Book providing for the administrative suspension of attorneys who fail to comply with the MCLE requirement.
- III. The Commission thereafter adjourned.